Phone: 515-994-2649

d)w»i\-(e
1 203 E Jefferson
<‘ C ¢ "y Prairie éity, IA 50228

Memorandum

TO: Mayor and City Council of Prairie City

FROM: Jerry Moore, City Administrator

DATE: December 29, 2023

SUBJ: Request to Purchase New Monitor/Defibrillator for City’s Ambulance
Background .

At the December 20, 2023, City Council Budget Work Session, Jody Van Der Kamp, Director of EMS/Ambulance
Department expressed interest and need in moving the purchase of a monitor for the ambulance from the FY25 to
F'Y24 budget due to the existing monitor being towards the end of its useful life and a couple of attachments weren’t
working as they should, and ultimately needing to be replaced. She said the existing monitor received its annual
service and the Zoll company representative offered the City a cost break and annual payments on the purchase of a
new monitor, The City Council discussed the issue and a few City Council members stated that the situation as
described could potentially be dire and they recommended that the issue be addressed at a special City Council
meeting, '

Zoll Service Department serviced the existing monitor on 12-13-23. They upgraded the monitor to the most current
software, and noted that the MFC Cable was damaged, the NIBP (blood pressure) Cuff leaks, and a CPR adapter was
missing. I asked Jody for clarification on the software update and the additional items that were needed. She stated
that the monitor hardware cannot aceept any additional software upgrades (current update is valid to December 2024),
that they purchased a new NIBP cuff, however an adapter, and new batteries were needed. The cost for each item is
below.,

NIBP cuffs are  $230
New batteries  $957
Adapter $£831

$2008

Annual maintenance $310

List price monitor $52,644
Adjusted price $40,535.88
Additional items  $3311.19
Existing monitor __$5500 trade-in
$38,347.07 (spread out over four (4) equal annual payments of $9586.77)

Action

Because the existing monitor cannot accommodate annual software upgrades beyond December of 2024 and
$1788 in equipment is needed, and with the Zoll’s adjusted price for a new monitor, and allowing the City
to pay annual installments for the next four years, we recommend the City Council support purchase of the
new monitor and trade in of the existing monitor, Account 001-160-6725 Minor Equipment and 001-160-
6507 Medical Supplies will be used from the FY24 budget to pay 2024’s annual installment.
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